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 Principal’s Message 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
My goodness how time flies.  As most of you would be aware I have 
been on leave recovering from Prostate surgery and I want to take this 
opportunity to thank you for your prayers and support.  Last year I was 
diagnosed with prostate cancer and I wrote to you not so much to say 
that I had been diagnosed but rather to remind all that it is vital that we 
all look after our health.  Men in particular are not very good when it 
comes to health matters especially our prostate health.  If you have not 
done a PSA test talk to your doctor it’s just a simple blood test and is 
covered by Medicare. 
 
I want to thank the staff for all their hard work last term especially 
during such trying time, a very special thank you to Mrs Maretich for 
the excellent way she took on the role of Acting Principal, Mr Smith for 
his work as the Acting Assistant Principal and Mrs Sturt for her role as 
Acting Religious Coordinator. This term we welcome Alexandra Wilson 
as the Acting Religious Coordinator as Mr Luke Smith and his wife are 
on long service leave enjoying themselves in beautiful Brazil. 
 
Believe it or not it was such a pleasure to walk back into the school this 
morning and seeing the children playing, laughing and getting ready to 
attend the Athletics Carnival.  I am looking forward to catching up with 
parents, teachers and students as well as getting to know the new 
kindergarten students and those students that have this year enrolled 
at St Therese’s. 
 
I take this opportunity to invite you to the Anzac Service on 
Wednesday afternoon at 2.30pm and the Easter Liturgy on Friday 
afternoon, 2.30pm.  These will be the first times in nearly two years 
that we have been able to welcome parents to assemblies and the 
teachers and students are very excited. 
 
Congratulations and well done to all the children, Staff & Parents for a 
wonderful day yesterday at our Athletics Carnival. In particular a 
special thank you to Coach Hartcher for his organisation and running 
of the carnival. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dates to Remember      

         

        2 MAY - SCHOOL ASSEMBLY       

        2.30 PM 

 

        4 MAY-  DIO CROSS COUNTRY 

 

        5 MAY - YEAR 4 – CONFIRMATION 

        MEETING 

 

        6 MAY - MOTHERS DAY B’FAST                           

        7.30 AM-9AM 

 

        9 MAY-20 MAY - NAPLAN 

         

        13 MAY – INFANTS ATHLETICS 

        CARNIVAL  

 

        23 MAY- CATHOLIC SCHOOLS 

        WEEK OPEN CLASSROOMS 

 

        1, 2 & 3 JUN - YEAR 6 CAMP 

 

        1 JUN – DIO RUGBY     

 

        10 JUN – CENTRAL REGIONAL 

        ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 

  

        17 JUN – POPUP BOOKSTORE 

        CATHERINE MCAULEY CENTRE 

 

 

 

    

 



 

 

 
ENROLMENTS – If you are looking to enrol a child or you know of anyone who wishes to enrol a child 
at St Therese’s can you please contact the office or visit our website  
for an enrolment pack. Please don’t wait as places are filling quickly for 2023. 

Request An Enrolment Pack - St Therese’s Primary School (newlambton.catholic.edu.au) 
 
Thanking you all once again for your support. 
 
Duilio Rufo 
Principal 

 
 

Assistant Principals Message 
 
Welcome back to Term 2.  I hope you all had a lovely Easter Season, as well as a happy and restful 
holiday, and are looking forward to a great term ahead. 
 
Athletics Carnival 
Yesterday we had the Athletics Carnival at the Fearnley Dawes Track.  It was an excellent day, with all 
the children enthusiastically involved in all events.  It was also so lovely to see the children cheering on 
their friends and team mates.  Thank you to especially to Mr Smith and Mr Hartcher, who organised the 
carnival and all the teachers that attended on the day.  Thank  you also to the volunteers, we could not 
have run the carnival without you.  It was also so lovely to have all the family and friends watching the 
carnival. 
 
Mother’s Day Craft 
In lieu of a Mother’s Day Stall, each child will complete a Mother’s Day craft activity.  There will be one 
craft item per family, at a cost of $12 per family.  Please send your payment to the school office by next 
Friday 6th May. 
 
Friday 6 May. 
Mother’s Day Breakfast 
All Mothers and mother figures are invited to our Mother’s Day Breakfast next Friday 6 May at 7:30am 
in the school hall.  Children who attend St Therese’s are welcome to attend, as well as any younger 
siblings.   
 
Winter Uniform 
The official change over to the winter uniform is 1 June.  The weather at this time of the year can be 
very changeable, so parents please dress your child according to the weather each day.  Children can 
wear a mix of winter and summer uniform over the next few weeks.  Please ensure that whatever 
uniform your child wears, they wear it with pride, and only wear our school uniform.  Our official uniform 
can be purchased from Lowes at Kotara, but many uniform items are also readily available at Target 
and BigW.  Please be aware that hoodies and sports branded clothing is not part of our uniform. Also 
children with shoulder length hair or longer must have it tied back whilst at school. This includes boys 
and girls. Nail polish of any colour is not permitted.  
 
Sports Day for Term 2 
Sport days for Term 2 have changed.  Please check your child’s Term 2 day below.  Students are to 
wear their sport uniform on sport days only.  Formal uniform is to be worn on all other days. 

• Kindergarten – Wednesday 

• Year 1 – Thursday for Weeks 1-4, then on Tuesday for Weeks 5-10 

• Year 2 - Tuesday for Weeks 1-4, then on Thursday for Weeks 5-10 

• Year 3 – Wednesday 

• 4N – Tuesday 

• 4W – Wednesday 

• 4L – Thursday 

• Year 5 - Tuesday for Weeks 1-6, then on Thursday for Weeks 7-10 

• Year 6 - Thursday for Weeks 1-6, then on Tuesday for Weeks 7-10 
 

https://www.newlambton.catholic.edu.au/enrolment/enrolment-information/request-an-enrolment-pack/


 

 

COVID – If your child tests positive to Covid please email or call the school to advise us of this as well as 
putting in an absentee note via Compass. 
 
Kaylene Maretich 
Assistant Principal 
 

RE News 
 
Welcome back. Easter is the most important time of the Catholic Church Year. I personally find God in 
the waves of the water, the laughter of children and the face of my daughter. I hope that wherever you 
were and whoever you surrounded yourself with brought you closer to God during this special time. 
Thank you to Mrs Sturt for her organisation of the beautiful Easter Liturgy and reflective Anzac Liturgy. 
We feel blessed to welcome the community to these events. 
 
Confirmation and Eucharist –we are now preparing for the Sacraments of Confirmation and Eucharist 
on the 8th & 9th June. This is sequential to Reconciliation. Please contact me via email 
(alexandra.wilson@mn.catholic.edu.au) to nominate your preferred evening. Please remember to also 
send in payment for the sacramental books to the front office if you have not already done so 
An information evening regarding Confirmation and Eucharist is scheduled Thursday May 5th  6:30pm. 
This will be held via zoom.  
ID: 407 426 3910. Password: 2022.  
 
Project Compassion- we are looking forward to the upcoming collection of donations. The money goes 
to vulnerable communities globally, including education. Keep up the great work! I wonder which class 
will raise the most? 

 
 
Young Voices Awards 2022 is an initiative led by Australian Catholics in conjunction with Australian 
Catholic University (ACU). The link below provides more information, however, it is only open to 
students in year 5 and 6. The entry can be in the form of a written piece, photography, a podcast, or a 
film. There are prizes for winners, along with having their work published. Please see the link for more 
details: Young Voices Awards (australiancatholics.com.au) 
 

School Community News 
 
 
School Fees 
School Fee statements will be sent out on Wednesday 4th May. For those parents who have nominated 
to pay via instalments (weekly, fortnightly, or monthly). If you require assistance setting up a Bpay or 
Direct Debit, please contact Vicki at the office on 4957 4922 or admin@newlambton.catholic.edu.au. 
These regular payments should finalise the 2022 fees by 31st November 2022. 
 
For those families who have nominated to pay in one instalment, this must be received by 30 June 2022 
and fully extinguish their school fee balance.  
Please note that payments can be via cash, cheque or credit card. (Visa, mastercard or debit card 
payments can be taken over the phone.) 
We would prefer parents did not use CompassPay for event and fee payments. 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:alexandra.wilson@mn.catholic.edu.au
https://www.australiancatholics.com.au/yva
mailto:admin@newlambton.catholic.edu.au


 

 

School Photos 
If you wish to order a copy of the band photo, school leaders etc you can do this by using the following 
unique code:  69078DL 
 
 
VOLUNTEERING 

The Catholic Schools Office (CSO) has created an online application for the volunteering process.  On 
the volunteer site, you can find the Volunteer Handbook, and coming some are videos that go through 
the Volunteers Induction.  Applying through the volunteer site, results in your application going straight to 
the CSO, then the school gets updates once these are cleared.  If you already have your WWCC and 
completed a paper volunteer application, there is NO need for you to reapply.  If you would like to 
volunteer, and have not yet completed an application, please follow the link to do this online 
https://www.mn.catholic.org.au/people/volunteer/.    
  
When you apply online, you will notified whether you require a WWCC and/or police check.  Please note: 
it can take up to 6 weeks for your application to be approved.  You now only need to apply once, further 
applications are only required if your circumstances changes e.g. change in name etc WWCC expires. 
 
Please advise the school via email when you register online and we will contact you when the clearance 
is received.  
 
 
Vicki McSpadden, 
 Bursar 
 
LOST PROPERTY  
If you recognise any of these lost property items, please contact the office. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

PBS – School Spirit Awards 
 
 
We will return in full from week 2 of Term 2. 
 
Principal Awards  
 
The following students will receive a Principal’s Award at next week’s School Assembly:   
 
KN: Vincent M, Penelope P, Chloe S; KL: Frankie C, Emilia H; 
6L: Ella C, Sophie G.  
Congratulations and thank you, children, for upholding the values and principles of St Therese’s.  

https://www.mn.catholic.org.au/people/volunteer/


 

 

 
 
PLEASE NOTE DAY CHANGED  
Full School Assembly will now be held every Monday afternoon at 2.30pm (not Friday) 
 
Date: Monday 2nd May Time: 2:30pm ID: 676 1390 6420 P/W: 859 740  
Parents are welcome to attend our weekly school assemblies in the school hall on Monday 
afternoons.  
  
Janine Schneider  
Primary Coordinator  
 
FROM COACH HARTCHER 
 
Join us in wishing our talented footballers all the very best in the Polding selection trials this Friday 29th 
April 2022. Mia S. Celeste A. Rhys B. 
 

Message from Learning Support 
 
Dear Parents,  
A new children's clinic has opened in Merewether. At present, Hunter Children's Clinics has two 
Paediatricians and one Clinical Psychologist offering cognitive assessments. Attached to this newsletter 
is an information sheet about the range of assessments this centre are currently offering. It is my 
understanding that there is currently a short wait time to see a Paediatrician and/or psychologist.  
 
For more information, please see the link below: 
  
 https://www.hunterchildrensclinics.com.au/ 
 
Melanie Faehndrich 
Learning Support Coordinator 
 
  
 FREE ONLINE EVENT  

World famous author, activist, and psychologist Steve Biddulph will be talking about how to raise open 
hearted, kind and strong men. 

WHEN: Tuesday 10th May between 6pm and 8pm.  (It will be pre recorded, lasts 85 minutes, and will be 
able to be accessed on the 10th May between 6pm and 10pm.) 

HOW TO REGISTER 
 

- Click the following link and fill out the form 
(http://forms.monday.com/.../c9f11df9410729334ba3be73a90cc...) 
- Fill out all relevant details, especially email. 

Further information about the event will be shared closer to the event  Registrations close on Tuesday 3 
May, 2022 

https://www.hunterchildrensclinics.com.au/
https://forms.monday.com/forms/c9f11df9410729334ba3be73a90cc7dd?r=use1&fbclid=IwAR1PSNdLOh40pSPB0w8W27CcVkg481qLlvp4Tk7oghjgGsvp2mGgdmmQtWI


 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
PLAYGROUP UPDATE 
 
For our last week of playgroup in Term 1, we celebrated Easter! We had a small group attend, and 
everyone had a fabulous time making and decorating beautiful Easter hats, including the grown-ups. 
Our next playgroup will be this Friday 29th April, celebrating Earth Day. Meet us in the school hall on 
Friday morning from 9:30-10:30am. Please bring your own morning tea and water bottle, and you are 
welcome to wear a mask, if you prefer. Playgroup is currently open to siblings of current St Therese's 
students, and/or children enrolled to start Kindergarten at St Therese's in 2023, and costs a gold coin 
donation per family. It's a wonderful space for the children to meet some new friends before starting 
kindergarten, and for grown-ups to meet other St Therese's parents. If you would like any further 
information, please join the St Therese's Playgroup Facebook group, or contact Jo on 0439 435 287 or 
jo.kim@outlook.com. 
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